
TERM  DATES

Term 2 
Mon 3 May - Fri 9 Jul

Term 3 
Mon 26 Jul - Fri 1 Oct

Term 4 
Mon 18 Oct - Thu 16 
Dec

St John Bosco School
21 Clinton Street, New Plymouth. Phone (06) 758-3165

e-mail: office@sjb.school.nz, www.sjb.school.nz 
Principal: Mr Dee Luckin

Term 2 Week 10 Monday 5 July 2021

EVENTS

Interschool Sports
Wed 7 July

Mufti Day
Fri 9 July

End of Term 2
Fri 9 July

Start of Term 3
Mon 26 July

Last week on duty I had another 
occasion to proudly reflect on our 
children.  I was really touched to 
see that although our play space 
had been reduced due to 
incredibly wet fields, just how 
adaptable and inclusive our 
children were.   I witnessed in the 
business of our hard court area 
sporting practices taking part and 
children not involved in this 
respecting the fact that the teams 
needed the space and the goals. 
On our other court somehow 
there were 4 different games 
occurring.   All were in some way 
or form using the basketball 
goals as a part of their game.  
What amazed me was that there 
was no conflict, no issues from 
either of the games impacting on 
the other and multiple aged 
children util ising the space 
creatively.  Today I am sitting with 
other Tumuaki from around New 
Zealand and hearing of the 
conflicts they deal with daily in 
their classes and play spaces.  
Thanks SJB kids for being 
amazing!

Rippa Rugby Celebration: On 
Friday our SJB Blues Rippa 
R u g b y t e a m t r a v e l l e d t o 
Inglewood to take part in the 
Taranaki wide champion of 
champions tournament.   Winners 
from each area of Taranaki 
battled it out to find the overall 
champion of our region.  Our 
team went through its pool 
games unbeaten and made it 
through to the finals.  The final 
was an incredibly close contest 
and ended up an 11-11 draw at 
the end of time.  This sent us into 
golden point… the team that 
scores first wins.   Oakura started 
with the ball and went on to score 
first.  We were pipped at the post 
by a g rea t Oaku ra team.  
Nonetheless it was a fantastic 
day.  I am also super proud of the 
determination and resilience our 
children displayed to make it to 
the finals.  Special thanks to 
Brendon Back our coach .  
Congratulations to Henry Back, 
Milah Topping, Cruse Rush, Kate 
Blackbourn, Ashton Smith, Abbey 
Fleming, Josh Raven, Beau 

Parker, Eli Tariau, Jade Smiley 
and Quinn Parker-Bishop.

Puanga/Matariki: Last week our 
junior school celebrated Puanga.  
They really enjoyed making and 
sharing vegetable soup.

Traditionally Puanga and Matariki 
appeared at the end of the 
harvest. The kumara and other 
root foods had been gathered 
and pataka kai (food storage 
houses) were full. The migration 
o f fish such as moki and 
korokoro also made Puanga/
Matariki a time of bountiful 
catches.

Puanga/Matariki was a time for 
manaakitanga, to share and 
present offerings to others. 
Visitors were often showered with 
gifts of specially preserved eel, 
birds and other delicacies. If the 
stars of Matariki appear clear and 
b r igh t , a p len t i fu l season 
ensures. If blurred and hazy, then 
a cold and poor season will 
follow. Hence we hear the saying 
"Ngā kai a Matariki, nānā i ao 
ake ki runga" - The food supplies 
of Matariki, by her scooped up”.
Puanga and Matariki is a time to 
wānanga, to restore faith and 
hope for the future, a time for 
whanaungatanga, to be with 
others, share stories and kai, and 
celebrate who we are.

As well as marking the beginning 
of a new year, it also signals 
o t h e r n e w b e g i n n i n g s . 
Traditionally Puanga and Matariki 
was the time to plant trees, 
prepare the land for planting 
crops and renew associations 
with whānau, family and friends.

The Māori New Year is also a 
good time to reflect on your place 
in the world, to reawaken old 
skills or try out new ones and set 
new goals.

My challenge to everyone at St 
John Bosco for the next week is:
• Let's shower everyone with 

manaakitanga. Let's share so 
much love, posit ivi ty and 
goodwill around our school that 
it is infectious just as St John 
Bosco dreamed his school 
would do.

• Le t ’s do someth ing tha t 
restores our wellbeing, gives us 
a renewed sense of energy and 
restores our mana.

• Let ’s do something as a 
whanau that rekindles strong 
connections and creates a 
great sense of belonging.

Term Two Progress Reports: 
This week we will be releasing 
our term 2 progress reports.  This 
term we will update whanau on 
progress made in writing, maths, 
Religious education, graduate 
profi le l inked to confident 
communicators and inquiry 
learning.   These will be released 
via our school reporting app 
HERO.  You wi l l receive a 
notification on your app if you 
have this downloaded or you will 
need to log into HERO on your 
computer.  

We have included instructions on 
the next page on how to log into 
HERO.   You can access these by 
either: 
• scanning the QR code
• clicking the link below the QR 

code to give you step by step 
instructions.

From the Principals Desk...

mailto:office@sjb.school.nz?subject=
http://www.sjb.school.nz
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Mission Statement
To provide a Catholic environment where children’s rights and individual needs are always considered, 

independence and confidence are fostered and children are challenged to produce their best efforts.

Policy Review

We are currently reviewing the reporting to parents policy.  To take part in this review as a parent please follow the details 
below...
1. Visit the website https://sjb.schooldocs.co.nz/1893.htm 
2. Enter the username (sjb) and password (21clinton). 
3. Follow the link to the relevant policy as listed. 
4. Read the policy. 
5. Click the Policy Review button at the top right-hand corner of the page. 
6. Select the reviewer type “Parent". 
7. Enter your name (optional). 
8. Submit your ratings and comments. 
9. If you don't have internet access, school office staff can provide you with printed copies of the policy and a review 

form.

Kia Ora Koutou

Hero is one place for all school communications and 

reporting. 

To personalise your experience, your unique Hero account has been created using the email 

address that you provided to the school. Simply set your password to get started! 

Click on the links below or scan the QR codes to view some videos 
explaining how Hero works…

Learning 
Reports 
Progress 

Goals 
Portfolios 

Student sharing

Communication 
Personalised Notices

 Community feeds
Notifications 

Report Absences 
School events               

Term dates

Logging into hero Navigating your way 
around your child's report

HERO Instructions

Rini’s Farewell 
on Friday



The Mass
Our Faith Facts this term have been explaining the significant parts of the Mass.   We have 
covered the Gathering, Entrance, Preparing ourselves for Mass and the first main part of the 
Mass, the  Liturgy of the Word.     Once the Prayers of the Faithful have finished, the Liturgy of 
the Word part of Mass is concluded.   Then the second main part of Mass, the Liturgy of the 
Eucharist begins. 
We begin by making an offering.    This is known as the Presentation of the Gifts or the 
Offertory Procession.     This is the moment in which the bread and wine are brought to the 
altar, two very simple foods that the priest will offer to God in order that Christ makes Himself 
present in the Eucharist. The simplicity of these foods reminds us of the child who brought 

Jesus his offerings, five loaves and two fish. It was everything he had, but this smallness, placed in the hands of Jesus, 
was converted into abundance and sufficed to feed an immense multitude, there were even leftovers.     
In this way, our simple offerings of bread and wine, placed in the hands of the Lord, will also be converted into 
the greatest abundance, into the Body and Blood of Christ to feed a great multitude who are hungry for God. In 
every Mass, we are this multitude. Together with this bread and wine, we also present ourselves to God. We offer him our 
efforts, sacrifices, joys, and sufferings. We offer him our frailty so that he may do great things with us. When God converts 
the bread and wine into the Body and Blood, he also converts us, making us better, more like him.

Week 10 Wednesday 7th July Horoeka / Nikau

School and Class Mass 
Attending Mass is important for supporting the RE program in classrooms.  We invite and strongly encourage whanau to 
attend these Masses where possible. 
Due to a variety of school events, the Mass timetable does change from time to time, However, your child’s 
teacher will always let you know when their class is going to mass.

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION AT SJB 
  

Pope Francis’ Prayer Intention for July:    Social Friendship:   We pray that, in social, economic and political 
situations of conflict, we may be courageous and passionate architects of dialogue and friendship.
 
MUFTI DAY - THIS FRIDAY 9th July
For Mufti Mania in 2021 (in association with CARITAS NZ),  
we are supporting a school in West Papua called Kristus Raja 
School. The students at this small school have felt the impact 
of the pandemic and been in lockdown since March 2020! 
The majority of students come from poorer families and have 
found remote learning a real challenge. The school was built 
back in 1970 and the buildings are wearing out.  Funds raised 
this year will help repair toilets and bathrooms and provide 
new desks, chairs and resources for students for when they 
come back to school. Please join in and wear mufti on Friday 
9 July, bring a gold coin donation and let's help make a 
difference for the students of Kristus Raja School!
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Mission Statement
To provide a Catholic environment where children’s rights and individual needs are always considered, 

independence and confidence are fostered and children are challenged to produce their best efforts.

Looking ahead :   TERM 3 SCHOOL MASS  is on Sunday 22nd August at 10:30am
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Our School Core Values

Love Resilience Co-operation Service

The Juniors Celebrating Puanga/Matariki - The Maori New Year
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Our School Core Values

Love Resilience Co-operation Service

 Beautiful Big Top 
 A Great Time Guaranteed! 

 Tickets start $18 Child  $23 Adult  
 3 years and under free 

Fabulous Affordable Family Fun!! 
  A True Kiwi Circus Experience 

New Plymouth - Pukekura Raceway, Rogan Street

  Friday 9th July - 7.00pm
  Saturday 10th July - 2.00pm & 7.00pm
  Sunday 11th July - 2.00pm & 7.00pm

  Monday 12th July - 2.00pm
  Tuesday 13th July - No Show

  Wednesday 14th July - 1.00pm & 5.00pm
  Thursday 15th July - 2.00pm

  Friday 16th July - 2.00pm & 7.00pm
  Saturday 17th July - 2.00pm & 7.00pm
  Sunday 18th July - 1.00pm & 5.00pm

  Monday 19th July - 2.00pm
  Tuesday 20th July - No Show

  Wednesday 21st July - 1.00pm & 5.00pm
  Thursday 22nd July - 2.00pm
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Avoid Disappointment - book online at 
www.circusaotearoa.co.nz

(No Credit Card required)
or simply purchase before the show. 
Box office open from 10am on show 
days.

Affordable fun for the  
whole family,

90 action packed 
awe inspiring minutes of:

 brave burly boys 
 beautiful aerial angels   

 hula hoop honeys 
 skillful jugglers 

 colourful clowning 
 and awesome acrobats 

BLEACHERS - Our value option 
6WDGLXP�VW\OH�ĭDW�DOXPLQLXP�EHQFK�VHDWV�VHW�WR� 

the side of the ring.
Children 0-3 yrs - Free
Children 4-14 yrs - $18
Adults 15 yrs plus - $23

ELEVATED - Our mid range seats 
6WDGLXP�VW\OH�PROGHG�SODVWLF�LQGLYLGXDO�VHDWV�VHW�WR� 

WKH�FHQWUH�RI�WKH�ULQJ��
2IIHULQJ�FRPIRUW�DQG�EHWWHU�YLHZLQJ�

Children 0-3 yrs - Free
Children 4-14 yrs - $25
Adults 15 yrs plus - $30

RINGSIDE - The name says it all 
,QGLYLGXDO�SODVWLF�PROGHG�VHDWV�VHW�DW�JURXQG�OHYHO 
RQ�WKH�YHU\�HGJH�RI�WKH�DFWLRQ��D�PXVW�IRU�WUXH�FLUFXV� 

DĬFLRQDGRV��6RUU\�EXW�GXH�WR�OLPLWHG�VSDFH�� 
ZH�XQIRUWXQDWHO\�FDQ�QRW�RIIHU�IUHH�FKLOGUHQ�VHDWV�KHUH�

Children 0-14 yrs - $35
Adults 15 yrs plus - $40

 

:KDQDX��IDPLO\�	�JURXS�GLVFRXQW�LV�adults pay kids prices,�DVN�DW�ER[�RIĬFH�
3OHDVH�IHHO�IUHH�WR�LQVSHFW�VHDWLQJ�EHIRUH�SXUFKDVLQJ�WLFNHWV 

&RQWDFW�022 650 5325.

TICKETS

 DON’T MISS OUT - BOOK NOW  
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JANE PARKER

06 757 9060

027 350 8687

www.thefinancelady.co.nz

in association with 

The best thanks The Finance Lady can receive is a recommendation to your friends and family

jane@thefinancelady.co.nz

131 Powderham Street / 06 757 5609


